
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone,  

I hope you are all safe and well and coping with the changeable weather.  

Last night we heard the good news that from next Monday we have a bit more freedom to get out and 

about, coffee and cake in coffee shops, a pub lunch in a pub and it will be legal to hug each other again- 

oh happy days!  

I’m looking forward to hearing all about your adventures as you venture out to test your newly gained 

freedoms! You can meet in groups of up to 30 outside and if all goes well by the end of June, we will be 

on track for regular meetings again depending on our venues being available.  

Not withstanding that, we must stay vigilant and conform to whatever restrictions stay in place. The 

Board of Trustees are mindful that for many members it will be a tentative re-entry into social situations 

and so we will continue to provide a zoom programme up until the end of October by which time 

hopefully we will be nearing some sort of normality.  

The Federation committees are already considering what events we can put on for us to get together.  I 

do hope that you will join in Federation events going forward.  

 

Federation Dates for your Diary  

 

 

Date & Time Event ID/ Password  

Thursday May 27th 

7pm  

Conspiracy Theories – A talk from Andy Thomas, 

who is one of the UK’s best-known researchers into 

conspiracies.  He is the author of many books and 

appeared on many TV and radio shows.  

859 3659 1602 

075874 

Saturday 26th June 

2pm 

Walk –Herrington Park – Meet in the car park at 

2pm for a leisurely stroll around the park.  If you 

don’t want to walk just bring a chair and your 

flask/picnic and enjoy the company.   

(we will be walking in line with government guidelines) 

 

Thursday 24th June 

7pm  

Karen Tann – Zumba Exercise – something a little 

different for the Federation, please join with a 

floaty/chiffon/silky lightweight scarf and two 

wooden spoons (or similar) ready for some of the 

exercises. 

856 5092 4587 

676010 
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Thursday 15th July 

2021 at 7pm 

 

Below Deck - What really goes on behind the scenes 

on a cruise ship! Kevin Reay and Adam Allinson 

have both travelled the world working onboard 

numerous cruise ships! Find out the juicy tales of 

what really goes on below deck in this entertaining 

presentation! No topic is off limits! 

859 6474 3774 

933143 

Wednesday 21st July  

10.30am 

Cleadon Hill Walk.  The route is below, it’s a 5.28-

mile ramble over the hills and the coastal path at 

South Shields.  Meet at 10.30am at the Marsden Inn 

car park.  

(we will be walking in line with government guidelines) 

 

Wednesday 18th 

August 2021 10.30am  

Washington Riverside Walk – Again the route is 

below, it’s a 6.18 mile stroll along the river over the 

golf course with Penshaw monument in the distance.  

Meet at 10.30am at the Biddick Pub car park. 

(we will be walking in line with government guidelines) 

 

New Thursday 16th 

September 2021 7pm 

The Plague Doctor exiled Geordie, living in the 

glorious Peak District….. and with a very 

entertaining and different story to tell. 

840 6630 7320 

212507 

CRAFT DEMONSTRATIONS  

Sat June 5th 2021 

10.30am 

Paper Roses  

 

841 2831 2909 

paperroses 

Sat 3rd July 2021 

10.30am 

Rubber Stamping - first steps to make us all artists.  
 

849 9638 7253 

647173 

Sat 4th September 

2021 10.30 am 

Vases for nothing - up cycling to make pretty 

containers   

889 2126 3196 

418846 

Sat 2nd October 2021 

10.30am  

Modelling with lightweight air-dry clay 830 4198 8597 

994216 

  

Denman At Home. https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/ This is what is on this 

weekend.  Nuno felting sounds interesting, this technique bonds loose fibre, usually 

wool, into a sheer fabric such as silk gauze, creating a lightweight felt – something new ? 

 

https://www.denman.org.uk/calendar/


 

 

Invites from WI’s  

Read and Rhyme 

Recommendation for an ebook this week – I always read on my I pad  



 

  

 

“An insight into the Hay Festival” by 

Debra Phippen 

 

 

I go through phases of reading - I am not a bookworm.  I like the idea of reading the classics but 

to be honest with you, I am more of a '3 for £5' from The Works.  Often these books revolve 

around a girl who ends up working in or running a cafe, meeting the man of her dreams and 

they all live happily ever after, once any grudges/legal battles or past lovers have been dealt 

with. 

 

BUT, last year during Lockdown 1, I was told about the Hay Festival, which was held online for 

the first time.  Given that there wasn't much else to do, I registered for a few events, each lasting 

no more than 50 minutes.  Then I became addicted.  One event in particular has stayed with me 

- Stephen Fry, reading from his latest novel, late one Friday night.  It was like Jackanory for 

adults! 

 

This year, the festival runs from Wednesday 26th May - Sunday 6th June which is great as it 

mostly falls in the Half Term holidays.  There are lots of family events too, like David Walliams 

talking about and reading some of his book 'Code Name Bananas'.  Register for free by going 

to:  https://www.hayfestival.com/wales/home  and click on 'how to register'.  

You'll be sent an email with a link to join, nearer to the time of the event. 

 

This year, I'm looking forward to listening to the former Governor of the Bank of England, Mark 

Carney.  There are lots of authors listed that I do not know but that's part of the fun - if you pick 

something that isn't your cup of tea, you can leave at any point and move on to the next event in 

your schedule.  Guests this year include Richard Osman, Jojo Moyes, The Reverend Richard 

Coles, David Hockney and Sarah Raven (I've often grown her seeds) but there are far too many 

to mention.  There really is something for everyone and I'm looking forward to being inspired to 

maybe buying a book that isn't about tea and cake! 

 

Why not have a browse there is something for everyone  

 

Hay Festival – Wednesday 26 May to Sunday 6 June 2021 

 

 

 

 

https://www.hayfestival.com/wales/home
https://www.hayfestival.com/home


 

 

Well, the weather is rubbish at the minute so why not cheer yourself up 

with some sweet treats.  

 

  

 



 

 

 

Postbag – 

 

“Fab newsletter again. You two should start your own magazine         it’s that good 
a read” Xx – Liv Mckie Dilly Dollies  

 

Teresa Rowell – Herrington WI would like to remind all our 

members that Ladies of a certain age, i.e. over 70.  have to book their 

own breast screening, mammogram appointments, they don't come 

automatically now. Teresa recently had her check and was asked to 

attend another appointment.  Thankfully, all went well but 

remember its UP TO YOU.  She is a Grateful NHS Supporter.  

 

Joanne would like to add ‘she thought her lump was nothing - it wasn’t - get it checked out’ !!!!  

 

 



 

 

WI news  There is always plenty happening with NFWI , being part of a national organisation means 

that we always have something we can participate in. Why not join this webinar? It’s free and you can 

find it on Eventbrite to book a place, I’ve got my ticket.  

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Have your say!  

 

There is a consultation on women’s health that the Department of Health and Social Care are running. 

The government has launched a call for evidence so that they can better understand women’s 

experiences of the health and care system. Women are being urged to share their experiences to form 

the basis of the new Women’s Health Strategy. The strategy will set "an ambitious and positive new 

agenda to improve health and wellbeing and ensure health services are meeting the needs of women".  

 

As things stand, less is known about conditions that only affect women, including common 

gynaecological conditions which can have severe impacts on health and wellbeing but for which there 

is currently little treatment. A key example of this is endometriosis, where the average time for a woman 

to receive a diagnosis is seven to eight years, with 40% of women needing 10 or more GP appointments 

before being referred to a specialist. 

 

There is also evidence that the impact of female-specific health conditions such as heavy menstrual 

bleeding, endometriosis, pregnancy-related issues and the menopause on women’s lives is overlooked. 

This includes the effect they can have on women’s participation in the workplace. 

 

As well as health issues specific to women such as reproductive health, the strategy will look at the 

different ways in which women experience health issues that affect both women and men. Women with 

health conditions such as diabetes, heart conditions and osteoarthritis are also being urged to share 

how their condition has affected them. 

 

This initiative is crucial. According to the Office for National Statistics, although women's life 

expectancy is higher than men's in the UK, women on average spend less of their life in good health 

compared with men. Since the 1980s, women's life expectancy in this country has been improving more 

slowly than men's life expectancy. 

 

The consultation will run until 13th June so get yours done now!  

 

 

 



 

 

Congratulations to Lois Benson of Sisters of Shields WI who made it to the pages of WI Life sharing 

memories of her much-loved gran on the books page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Federation virtual craft event held on 1 May was enjoyed by a number of members. The topic was 

Faux Enamelling and Margaret Carter demonstrated this technique in a number of ways. A great way 

to make Christmas tree ornaments, key rings, coasters, pictures and brooches. The small trinket 

boxes were much admired and a couple of members have indicated that they are going to have a go.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS WEEK,  
MAY 10th -16th 2021 
 
Christine Parker – Public Affairs Ambassador  
 
Over the last 13 months of pandemic and all the issues we 

have experienced during this time, our mental health and 

that of others has been highlighted as a growing concern. Isolation from friends and family, the 

inability to go outside when shielding, the worry about catching Covid 19 are just some of the struggles 

many of us have faced. Mental Health Awareness week comes round every year, but perhaps this year 

there is more relevance for many of us. 

 

I am one of the lucky ones. I have been able to go outside my home and walk through the wonderful 

green spaces in and around Washington. I have had my husband for companionship during this time. 

We have mastered the art of Zoom to keep in touch with our children, friends and family and I have 

formed a bubble with my 86-year-old Dad which has helped him, me and my family ensure he is safe. 

What we haven’t been able to do is hug each other, kiss each other, be in the same indoor space as our 

children and we haven’t been able to visit my 83-year-old Mam in her care home. However, I would 

say I have managed my mental health well through the activities I have done and the communications 

I’ve made over the year. Having people to talk to and sometimes walk or run with has been wonderful. 

 

I also know some people who have been challenged through the pandemic and still have challenges. 

One friend is finding it hard to be brave enough to leave the house and meet friends. She has no major 

underlining health issues but has shielded because she believes she is a vulnerable person and was 

scared in case she caught the virus. Now the shielding time has come to an end to take the massive 

step to meet up with another person is a massive challenge for her. She has now met up with me and 

some other friends, individually, for walks, but will not meet with more than one person and will not 

meet others in a garden. Her family have supported her and acknowledged her anxieties and have 

helped her cope. Small steps are the answer for her and her friends and family are supporting her in 

this move towards normality. 

 

I think we can all help people, we might know, who are struggling. Communication is the key. Talking 

helps. So, let’s make more of an effort during Mental Health Awareness week to talk to each other. 

Get outside for a walk. Enjoy the open spaces around where we live. The Dawn chorus will be in full 

song, so get up early to enjoy it. 

 

I am a Friend of Princess Anne Park, in Washington, and working with the Galleries management 

team we are encouraging people to use the park during this highlighted week. You can walk through 

the park; help with the litter pick; take photos and enter the photo competition. The park has been 

well used during the lockdowns but we want people to continue using it and respecting the  



 

 

environment we have on our doorstep. Many residents in Washington don’t know the park is there 

and have never walked through it. You may be aware of similar open spaces in the places you live. 

Why not go for a walk and take someone with you? 

 

You can find more information and suggestions of what you can do during the week at My WI. 

Me, Myself and WI | National Federation of Women's Institutes (thewi.org.uk) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been contacted by the Charity Deaf link – there are some very 

useful bits of information in this article for us all to read 

Can you hear me? Can they hear you? 

Lockdown has been difficult for everyone however, for those with hearing loss there 

have been additional challenges. The world turned to telephones or videos to communicate and this 

provided several challenges. Some people can't hear over the phone and when you rely on lip-reading 

people talking to you with masks on is an impossible situation. 

Many people experience hearing loss as they get older, as the result of illness or industry related but 

often it happens gradually and naturally.  It can be embarrassing to admit you struggle to hear and it is 

tempting to withdraw and avoid social contact. There is a great deal of ignorance and assumption about 

hearing loss, most services and social settings assume you are able to hear but there are adaptations 

that can help. Deaflink Hard of Hearing project can help by: 

● Offering the opportunity to meet others in a similar situation to share experiences and knowledge 

through our support groups for people with hearing loss or tinnitus.  

● Providing one to one support - every person experiences their deafness as an individual.  We will help 

identify potential solutions, adaptations and offer information and support.   

● Finding other sources of help and support, if we don’t know the answer, we find someone that does! 

If you live with, work with or know someone with hearing loss have you ever thought about how you 

communicate with them? Did you know that simple strategies can make someone with hearing loss feel 

valued and included? For instance 

 

 

https://www.thewi.org.uk/home/me,-myself-and-wi


 

 

• Did you know if you stand with your back to the window this leaves a shadow over your face making it 

impossible to lip read? 

● Did you know that background noise makes it more difficult for people to hear, so turning off the radio 

that nobody is listening to is a great idea! 

● Do you always remember to face the person when you are talking to them? 

● Do you know shouting at someone because they can’t hear makes them feel anxious? Instead try to re 

phrase what you have said as this might make your lip patterns easier to read. 

If you would like more information visit https://www.deaflink.org.uk/services  

Alternatively contact Louise McGlen louisemcglen@deaflink.org.uk  Tel/ SMS:  07783 754 343 

 

I came across this interesting article about improving your memory, I thought I’d share it before I forgot 

about it!  

 

 

 

  

https://www.deaflink.org.uk/services
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Do you know what is good for you? Look at all these reasons to eat asparagus. 

  



 

 

Some interesting facts to share with you, I never imagined any civilisation would need a god of 

lettuce!  

 

  



 

 

How many jigsaws did you get through during lockdown? The fascinating history of jigsaws is 

explored in this article. 

 



 

  



 

 

Word Search  

 

 

 

 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best Wishes  

Margaret Carter - Chairman - Tyne and Wear South Fed of WI’s 

0191 5845814  

Margaret Carter 0191 4165269, 07718 231984 

macarter1@hotmail.co.uktwsfwi@btconnect.com      

  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUJV-9wvdB8 
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